COASTAL BICYCLE TOURING CLUB
OCTOBER 7, 2009

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Deborah Wharff, President, opened the meeting at 6:45 PM.  There were 10 members present.

1.  Treasurer's report:

· 31 July 2019 Bank Balance: $2316.48


August Expenses:  <-20.11> Speaker's Dinner: Brent Buice 


August Income:       $50.00   Merchandise Sales

31 August 2019 Bank Balance:  $2346.37

Sept Expenses:      <-9.96>  Whoozin 


Sept Income:          $50.85   Membership Dues

                            $130.00   Merchandise Sales


28 Sept 2019 Bank Balance:  $2517.26

2. The Board of Directors (BOD) is trying to keep a balance of $1,000 in the club bank account.  We will soon have a monthly expense for leasing a server.  We are paying approximately $10 per month to use Whoozin.  

3.  Given studies on the future of bike clubs, the American Bicyclist magazine published an article that indicated successful bike clubs are evolving and expanding their activities beyond Saturday rides in order to remain viable organizations.  It is our belief that we need to become more involved in the community and have a vision of how we can connect to the new generation of cyclists.  As an example, club members recently participated in a memorial ride for a soldier killed while riding his bike at Ft Stewart.  We hope to become involved in planning the event for next year.
4.  A vote to amend the club Bylaws will be sent out to all club members in the near future.  The amendments need to be confirmed by two thirds of the members who vote.  The amended Bylaws were sent to all members in the Agenda for this meeting.  The BOD is attempting to streamline the manner in which the club conducts business to become more effective. 

5.  The results of the Away Rides survey showed top interest in the following:

· Silver Comet - Fall or Spring

· Three Rivers ride - 11/2/19

· St Simons ride - Fall or Spring

The full results of the survey will be sent out to all members in the near future.
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6.  Richard and Deborah Wharff have purchased a projector for the club and it will be available for the November meeting.  The purchase of the projector is a donation from the Wharffs.  Kim Turner has donated a screen to the club. 
7.  A suggestion was made to have large posters advertising the club placed at local bike shops to draw attention to the club and hopefully attract new members.  A suggestion was also made to advertise club rides in Connect magazine or other local publications. 
8.  The club needs to increase its role in advocating for issues involving cycling.  This would include our partnership with Bike Walk Savannah.  

9.  All club members need to be involved in the ongoing task of recruiting and retaining new members. 

10. The Ride Committee is trying to offer Saturday rides throughout the area in which club members reside.  Club members are encouraged to offer suggestions for new rides.

11. An email was recently sent out to all club members showing a drawing of the new club jersey.  The attempt was to update the current jersey to a more modern format while retaining the original colors.  Club members should contact John Arney to purchase one. 
Deborah Wharff adjourned the meeting at 7:45 PM

Submitted by John Arney, CBTC Secretary

